	PRESS RELEASE
FINN’S FINALS SUCCESS
11.04.10
West Wiltshire Diving’s Finn Aubrey (13) became the club’s first ever National Skills Finals Champion at this year’s competition held in Stevenage on the 11th April. The Bradford on Avon school boy, who narrowly missed a medal at last year’s Finals when he was placed 4th, was one of the youngest divers in the Boys B+ (14/16yrs) event; he will be 14 in December. Performing 12 dives from the 1m and 3m springboards, he scored a total of 351.15pts a clear 15 points ahead of the second placed diver. The meet announcer drew the attention of spectators to the quality of Finn’s 3m dives on 3 separate occasions. His highest scoring dive, an inward dive with 1-½ somersaults, scored 38pts towards the overall total. 

173 divers from across the country, plus a small squad of guest divers from Ireland, converged on Stevenage for the 2 day event. The Skills Final tests divers ability to perform a range of skills essential to enable progression towards more complex dives. Head Coach Melanie Sweetman and Assistant Coach Alex Bedford, a former County Champion and Age Group Diver, were involved in training Finn for the competition.

  West Wiltshire fielded a squad of 7 divers, for 4 this was a first experience of National Competition. Jordan Edwards (13) narrowly missed a medal reaching fifth place in the Boys Group C (12/13yrs) event. In the Girls Group C (12/13yrs) event, one of the largest events of the weekend with 41 divers in the field, Emily Martin (13), competing at this event for the 4th year running finished 14th just behind Eve MacCallum (11) who earned 13 points above her qualifying score. Other squad members Luke Oliver, Sophie Cook and Courtney Gale gained useful competitive experience to equip them to improve performances next year. Assistant Coach, Amy Cowley accompanied the group to provide support.

 Julia Airlie, Wilts County ASA Secretary and President Elect of the South West Region ASA, joined West Wiltshire Diving Club at Trowbridge Sports Centre for a training session to congratulate Finn and the other divers on their performances. Julia who attended the Club’s first training session in July 2004 and has been an active supporter of diving in the county said “The club has come a long way since its early days. It has the rare gift of an excellent Head Coach, committed Coaching team and good diving facilities.” 
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